
 

NEWS LETTER OF THE SOUTH BENDIGO 

FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

September 2016 Edition 
 
Welcome to the September edition of “Blood Lines”. The intent of the Club’s newsletter is to 
keep members, players and supporters informed about what’s happening at South by 
recalling the highlights of the month just passed and informing on what’s coming up in the 
month to come. 
If there are any other areas or aspects of the Club that you would like to see us cover please 
feel free to submit your suggestions via a return email.   

 
 
LIFE MEMBERS LUNCH 
 
A most successful Life Member’s Lunch was held in the Social Rooms on Saturday August 
13th. A good crowd of around 70 Life Members and guests gathered to enjoy the luncheon, 
catered for by our good sponsors, The Old Boundary Hotel. 
Over the years the club has awarded a number of Life memberships however we have been 
somewhat remiss in not provided those recipients with a Life Members badge. Following a 
great deal of diligent work by former Secretary Gary Smith we were able to identify those 
that had not been recognised with the presentation of a medallion.   
After a warm welcome and introduction by President Rick Townsend, Gary Smith called up 
each of those in attendance to be presented with their Life members badge by the Club 
President. 
 
The following South Bendigo Football Netball Club Life Member medallions were presented 
during the luncheon: 
1990 - Mal Balnaves (accepted by Tania Balnaves), Tony Gundry & Graham Moore 
1992 - Phil Armitage  
1993 – Tony Power & Peter Tyack 
1994 – Robert Bakes,  
1995 - Mary Bakes 
1997 – Steve Young 
1998 – Robin Breheny, Noel Bruhn, Dean Pieper & Norm Symons 
1999 – Kerry Cranage 
2000 – Shane Dole & Mick O’Connor 
2001 – Les McMurray, Irene McMurray and Steven McMurray (accepted by David 
McMurray) Warren Roberts 
2002 – Andrew Barrett 
2004 – John Stewart 
2007 – John Hardinge 
2008 – Gary Westcott 
2009 – Neville Clarke, Ryan Connaughton & Justine Fitzgibbon (accepted by Ryan 
Connaughton) 
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2010 – Marianne Barrett & Ruby Walker 
2012 – Brian Clapham 
2013 – Rick Coburn & Gary Smith 
2015 – Adrian Pearson 
 
South Bendigo Junior Football Club Life Memberships were presented at the lunch and it 
was great to see the Under 14’s team in attendance to view and acknowledge the 
presentations, in particular to their coach Peter Tyack. Medallions were presented to: Tania 
Balnaves, Bruce Connaughton, Garry McGrath, Graeme Mitchell, John Olver, Peter 
Somerville and Ken Westhead. 
 
Due to some other commitments, including in many case game day roles at the club, there 
were a number of Life Members unable to attend the lunch and so there was also a smaller 
but no less significant presentation of medallions at the after match function. Presented Life 
Member Badges at this time were: 
1989 – David Ivey 
1990 - Steven Hoiles  
1991 – Brendan Francis 
2000 – Ron Hiatt 
2009 – Julian Lake 
2015 – Emma Tomlins (who also accepted for Doris Trelfall & Joyce Wright both 1991 and 
Trevor Wright 1993) 

The day was rated as a success and enjoyed by all in attendance. It is anticipated that the 
Life Member’s luncheon will become an annual feature in the South Bendigo Football Netball 
Club social calendar   
 

         

                  

Life Members pictured 
enjoying the day 
Left: Gary Wescott with Gary 
Smith whose hard work and 
energy made the day possible.  
Below left: 2 time B&F winner 
John Hardinge and former 
Senior Coach Rick Coburn,  
Below: George Kupke who was 
made a Life member in 1976. 
George was the Clubs 
secretary for an amazing 19 
years from 1966 to 1985 



1956 PREMIERSHIP REUNION 
 
Held in conjunction with the Life members luncheon was the reunion of the 1956 
Premiership team. 
 
It was an absolute honour to have these legends from the clubs greatest era back at the 
club. We were privileged to have 9 of the past players from the side that ran out 60 years 
ago to beat Eaglehawk by 10 points and make it three in a row for the Bloods in attendance 
on the day. 
The introductions were amazing; Life Member, 2 time Best & Fairest and 5 time Premiership 
player Frank Lenaghan; Life Member, 2 time Best & Fairest and 3 time Premiership player 
Ron Monro and on it went. 
 
In a quiet understated way Frank Leneghan summed up how good the 1950’s sides were 
when, talking about his recollections of the era, said “We made the Grand Final in 1949 
before going on to win it in 1950 and ’51. We then went a little bit quiet for a couple of years, 
although we did make the finals, before winning it again in ’54, 55 and then in ’56 which is 
what the day’s about”. 
 
If you do the math, as the saying goes, that’s 8 consecutive years of finals football for 6 
Grand Finals and 5 Premierships. A remarkable run of success for a side playing in a major 
country league.  
 
It really was a pleasure to chat with all of the past players about those great years and 
almost to a man there were two common threads in all of the conversations. That as a coach 
Alan McDonald was ahead of his time, introducing a game plan built around specific roles for 
players and that Frank Lenaghan was without a doubt, considered one of the best players 
that they had ever had the pleasure of playing with.  
 
Another highlight, on a day of highlights, was the presentation of Bill Foley’s 1956 South 
Bendigo Football Club blazer by his brother Kevin. Bill was a premiership player in the 1956 
side and it was a lovely gesture by his family. The blazer will be framed and hung in the 
Social Rooms both in memory of Bill and as a memento of one of the great periods in the 
Club’s history.  
 
Apologies were received from Lloyd Jones, Alan Dare and Cress Thompson all of whom 
were disappointed they were unable to make it on the day  
 
 

    
 
Above left: Frank Lenaghan and John Mulqueen 
Above right: Bruce “Tarzan” Pollock, Charlie Cugley (seated) and Ray Kingsley 



 
 

South Bendigo Football Club Premiers 1956 
Back L-R: Joe Zanelli, Bill Redmond, Bruce Pollock, Frank Lenaghan, John Mulqueen 
Seated L-R: Charlie Cugley, Ken Smalley, Ron Monro, Ray Kingsley. 

 
 
$5000 DRAW 
 
The club ran a “$5000 Draw” as our major raffle in 2016. A big thank you must go to Brad 
Wright, Nick Howe and Sarah Nash for their organisation and hard work to make one of our 
annual major fund raising efforts such a success. 

The top 3 prize winners in the Clubs $5000 Draw were presented with their cheques at the 

Clubs Life Members Lunch in the Social Rooms on Saturday. 

Congratulations to all the winners and a big thank you to all who supported the club through 

the purchase of a ticket. 

The full list of prize winners were: 

First 5 x $100 draws: Tammy Blakley, Kate Sertori, Laura Valentine, Alan Ellis and Wendy 

Chisari.  

Second 5 x $100 draws: Liz Laurie, Kim Childs, Carli Spence, Chris Stanway and Jess 

Trottman  

First $1000 draw: Brayden Torpey 

Second $1000 draw: Brendan Webb 

$5000 draw: Deanne Miles 

Thank you everyone for your support. 



 
 
President Rick Townsend presents Deanne Miles with the cheque as the winner of our 

$5000 Major Raffle Draw   

HARRY TROTT OVAL UPDATE 

        

       
                                      
Work continues to progress on the new netball courts at the Kennington Recreation 
Reserve. A good deal of work has gone into the earthworks to consolidate the base on which 
the courts will be laid. 
 
Extensive foundation works have also been carried out in laying the concrete footings for the 
perimeter retaining wall and the light towers. Trenching and the laying of power cables to the 
lighting towers have also been completed. 
 
We look forward to the 2017 season when both our netball and football teams will be able to 
participate in home games played at the Harry Trott Oval. 
  

 

 



Sports Chaplaincy @ South Bendigo FNC 
 
It’s hard to believe but the arrival of spring reminds us that football and netball finals are just 
around the corner. How exciting it is for South Bendigo to have our teams playing in the 
finals this September. Go Bloods! 
 
The end of another season always brings with it a mixture of emotions. There is the genuine 
sense of excitement for those in the club who are playing in finals and yet at the same time, 
it can be incredibly disappointing for those that have worked so hard and find themselves 
missing out once again. For others, there can be a great sense of anticipation around end of 
year celebrations and a break from the weekly grind of training and yet at the same time, it 
can be a time of loss as mates go their own way or leave the club for other aspirations. We 
look forward to September and yet it can be such a strange time of the year. 
 
I’ve been around the South Bendigo Football / Netball Club for two years and the one thing 
I’ve noticed in that time is that there is a rich sense of community that exists between all 
involved. Some great people lead this club and part of my role, as a chaplain is to provide 
genuine support and care. Chaplains often go unseen. It’s what we do best. But we are 
always available at the critical moments offering support, advice and a listening ear. 
 
Let’s make sure we look out for one another over the next couple of months until preseason 
starts again. There is a good sense of mateship at South Bendigo so let’s continue to take 
care of one another until we are back at training again. 
 
If anyone needs a chat I can always be reached on 0408 413 026. 
 
Loitering with intent... 
 
Dave Lovell - Club Chaplain 
 

 
 

View from the Hill with two local supporters 

 

 



NETBALL NEWS 

200 GAME MILESTONE 

Congratulations to our life member & club legend Emma Tomlins on playing her 200th game 

in our B Grade team in Round 18 VS Maryborough. What a great way to end the home & 

away season for Emma & her team mates with a convincing 63 goal win over Maryborough. 

 

  

 

IT’S FINALS TIME 

Congratulations to both of our B Grade & B Reserve teams making finals this weekend. 

B Grade finished off 4th on the ladder & will play in the Elimination game this SUNDAY 4th 

SEPTEMBER, 12:40pm at the QEO 

B Reserve finished off 2nd on the ladder & will play in the Qualifying game this SATURDAY 

3rd SEPTEMBER, 2:20pm at the QEO 

We’d love to see as many South Bendigo FNC supporters on the sidelines in their Red & 

White to support these girls through their finals campaign, so clear your calendar & make 

your way down to the QEO Netball courts. 

Well done to all of our other Netball players on your efforts for our 2016 season, we look 

forward to seeing you all again in season 2017. 

 



SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES                                             
 

    

 

 

 

Media Star: Above left, Our A Grade 
defender Steph Goode featured on 
the cover of the Round 14 Record. 

Concentration & focus: Above, 
Carly Moloney is a study in both as 
she shoots for goal in the Round 14 
match against Strathfieldsaye. 
Photo: Bendigo Advertiser 

Milestone matches: Left, With Roey 
Johnston watching on, Goal Shooter 
Mel Wright scores against Eaglehawk 
The Round 15 match at Canterbury 
Park was the 150

th
 club game for 

both players. 

 



JUNIOR NETBALL 

 
BSNA Finals 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Grade 6 White Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bendigo Junior Football League Finals 
The Junior Netball Club was very happy to be invited to help the Junior Football Club host 
the first two weeks of the BJFL final series by providing gate-keepers.  The junior netballers 
and footballers look forward to more interaction in the future and to building on their 
relationship so they can establish a strong family focused and values-based culture for the 
SBFNC Junior Division.  
 
Netball Clinic with former Australian Diamond 
We are very happy to announce that former Australian Diamond and long-time ANZ 
Championship player, Demelza Fellowes, is coming to Bendigo to run two netball clinics for 
the South Bendigo Junior Netball Club!   
  
Date:  Sunday 11th September 
Venue:  St Kilian’s Primary School, Havelock Street 
Time:  Clinic 1 – 10.30am-12.00pm for Primary School age children 

Clinic 2 – 1.00pm-2.30pm for Secondary School age children 
Cost:  $25 per person 
  
To register, please click on the following link and follow the prompts…. 
https://www.trybooking.com/MLUN  
 
 

Our Section 3B Silver Team proudly represented 
the South Bendigo Junior Netball Club in the 
BSNA Semi-Finals on the 27th August.  The girls 
played Storm Flash and, while they didn’t perform 
to their usual high standard and went down 9-27, 
had an enjoyable and rewarding season.  
Congratulations girls on your great effort to make 
the finals! 
 

The Grade 6 White Team celebrated the end of their 
season with a victory in their last game on the 20th August.  
To celebrate, the girls headed off to Grill'd after the game to 
enjoy a social lunch and some fun time together!    
 
The White Team had a great year playing with the South 
Bendigo Junior Netball Club and is very much looking 
forward to training together with the other South Bendigo 
teams at Harry Trott in 2017. 
 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/MLUN


End of Season Presentation Night 
The Junior Netball Club will hold its Presentation Night at the QEO Club Rooms on 
Wednesday 14th September, starting at 6.30pm.   
Awards will be presented to players in our seven teams in the following categories: 

 Coach’s Award (Grade 6 Team only) 

 Best and Fairest (all other teams) – this award is based on the season tally of votes 
awarded by the opposition team to the three best players in every game 

 Player’s Player Award (all teams) – this award is voted on by the players for the girl in 
their team who they think exhibits the best team spirit and values   

 Most Consistent Award (all teams) – this award is voted on by the coach and team 
manager for the girl who has shown the most commitment, motivation, enthusiasm and 
effort over the season   

 
AFL Central Victoria 13/U Netball Tournament 
The Junior Netball Club will be entering a team in the AFL Central Victoria 13/U Netball 
Tournament being held on Friday 30th September – Friday before the AFL Grand Final 
public holiday.  The Tournament is being held as part of a bigger AFL Finals Football 
Festival.  The day is expected to consist of Premiership presentations to the winning Loddon 
Valley, Heathcote and Bendigo League teams, a possible TAC Cup Game, Auskick, kids 
zone with rides, etc. – it should be a fun day for the girls taking part!  
 
Bunnings Fundraising BBQ 
The Junior Netball Club will be at Bunnings Kangaroo Flat on Saturday 1st October 
between 9.00am-4.00pm.  This is a fabulous opportunity for the Club to lift the profile of the 
Junior Netball Division and raise some money along the way.  If you are feeling restless 
before the first bounce of the AFL Grand Final – or if the game looks like it is all over by half 
time – please call in to Bunnings to say hi and buy a sausage and a drink. 
 
2016 Twilight Netball Season 
While netball may be over for the year some of our players, a number of girls are staying on 
to play Twilight Netball.  The season starts on Thursday 6th October and runs until 
Thursday 24th November - with the Thursday after reserved for finals games. 
Dependent on numbers, we expect to field teams in the Primary Grade 5-6, 13/U, 15/U and 
18/U Divisions. 
 
Team run-around 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s not all about the netball!  The Section 3B (Reserve) Purple 
Team celebrated Portia’s 17th birthday with a cake (and some 
chocolate frogs) after their game on the 13th August!  The girls 
were generous enough to leave some cake for the grown-ups – 
thank girls!  
 

The 13/UB Red Team took 
some time out for a photo 
shoot after their game on the 
13th August – looks like they 
had fun!  Thanks for sharing 
these happy-snaps with us 
girls!  
 



SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 

 

Ray White Bendigo 
Ray White is a 110-year-old family business and locally, with more than 17 years of 

combined experience within the real estate industry, a REIV Award for Excellence, the Ray 

White Bendigo team is well placed to achieve excellent results for both vendors and 

landlords. 

As part of Australasia’s largest real estate group, when you choose the Ray White Bendigo 

team, you have access to the latest information on property in the local area, industry trends, 

support of a national Real Estate brand, plus the youth and enthusiasm of an award winning 

team. 

Being Bendigo born and bred, the locally known team, are passionate about the Bendigo 

community, the local property market and providing continued excellence in customer 

service. They have a strong reputation of always acting with a high standard of ethics and 

professionalism, supported by their growing referrals and new introductions. 

Ray White Bendigo situated in the heart of Bendigo’s CBD, a well-placed prime position to 

maintain its high visibility. The property management team is dedicated to the ongoing 

growth and development of the rental department and increased confidence for property 

investors. 

If you are buying or selling property, why not contact the Ray White Bendigo team? 

 

Ray White Bendigo 
27 Queen Street  
Bendigo, VIC 3550, Australia 

Phone: 5443 8500     Fax: 5443 8700     Email: bendigo.vic@raywhite.com 

 

 

SUPPORT THE SPONSORS WHO SUPPORT OUR CLUB 
 

tel:(03)%205443%208500
mailto:bendigo.vic@raywhite.com


FOOTBALL NEWS 
 

Seniors Report - Brady Childs 
 
I take this opportunity to firstly thank all the supporters, sponsors and volunteers for their 
contribution and support in season 2016. Secondly, great work to all the players on a terrific 
year, you have all shown great commitment and professionalism in season 2016 and have 
worked extremely hard as we continue to build.    
 
The seniors finished off the season on a high with 3 consecutive wins, which was the first 
time since 2013, and is exciting for the club as we continue to build our new culture which 
will yield success into the future. As the year progressed the seniors continued to improve 
each week, as individuals we continued to develop and grow confidence, while the team 
continually improved their ability to maintain focus and commitment to the game plan across 
four quarters, which is gaining respect from opposition clubs.  
 
Congratulations to Ben McKinley who was the 5th under 18s player this year to make his 
senior debut, in which he played a key role in the win and kicked two goals. Again, it is 
extremely exciting to see the amount of young talent that is currently in the club, which will 
be the platform for improvement and success as they continue to develop as senior 
footballers.  
 
It has been a very exciting and rewarding period in my first year as senior coach, as we have 
seen so much improvement through the football department in all three grades. As season 
2016 comes to an end, the wheels are already in full motion for season 2017 with re-
commitment of all three coaches, re-signing of 14 of the current list already, the first recruit in 
Joel Swatton, while the majority of the list has also indicated verbally that they will be around 
next year. This is a tremendous position for a coach to be in, to have such a great bunch of 
footballers and people commit for next season would be the envy of most clubs Season 
2017 can’t come quick enough for me, as I plan to return to the field in the capacity as a 
playing coach.  
 
All the very best to the Reserves footballers, B Grade and B reserves netballers in the finals. 
Let’s get around them and support them on their finals campaigns. 

Brady Childs 
 
Reserves Report – Bryce Balsillie 
  
As a Reserves side we do what “Resi” sides do, we had our ups and downs this season. We 
are very happy with a 10 win to 8 loss record for the year, especially from where we've come 
from.  I am very impressed and proud of the result for all the work the club, the players and 
supporters do each week to get this side on the park. The team finished in 5th spot and are 
preparing for an elimination final against Golden Square this week at the QEO.  
 
The result highlights, as a club, the development and progress we have made over the year. 
We have an amazing group of guys who are enjoying their football and their mates. We have 
played 45 players across the year, with 19 playing senior football. The club has certainly 
unearthed some great new talent. Given the age of this group and supported by a wonderful 
senior coaching group and committee, the future looks very bright at the Bloods.  
Congratulations Emma Tomlins, we were disappointed to miss the 200 game occasion but 
very proud of you as a club person reaching this incredible milestone. 
 
 
 



Sadly, Chris Poole has announced his retirement from  
playing with the Bloods. He joined the Bloods in 2011,  
has played over 60 games & won a runner up best &  
fairest in 2011 and won the Reserves Best & Fairest in 
2015. He has 2 boys and, with his partner Karissa, are  
expecting again. We thank Poolie for his playing time at 
 the club and look forward to seeing him around, in some 
 capacity, in the future and we wait in anticipation, the  
next generation of “Poolies” coming through in years to  
come.  
 
Thank you to Brady Childs and Julian Lake in their first season as coaches. They have done 
some really great work with both our Senior and Reserves sides this year.  
I know we will get plenty more opportunity to do so, but can I thank, on behalf of the Resi's 
the work done by Ben Edwards, Ben Allen, Brendan Francis and Simon Bullows, John Clyne 
and the wonderful trainer group and Chris Thornton, our Team Manager.  
But...this season is not finished with just yet!!!! So we ask that all the Bloods faithful get 
behind the guys and girls in our football & netball teams in our 2016 Finals campaign. We 
can all still go a long way.  
 
Bryce Balsille 
 
Under 18’s – Neale Torpey 
 
Well, the season has come to an end for the under 18’s and even though we didn’t manage 
to sneak into the finals it was certainly a successful season, as we finished 6th and missed 
5th position by 4 points, managing 8 wins for the season. It was a challenging year for the 
lads being short on numbers most weeks. But to their credit they showed great resilience 
and commitment to forge forward and achieve some fantastic results. 
As previously advised, we were looking at playing our best football in the back half of the 
season and this was proven by winning our last three games of the year by an average 
winning margin of 8 goals. The lads showed their ability to develop and learn a game plan 
and implement over a four quarter performance throughout the year, which is fantastic for 
their development to play at a higher standard of football. 
The under 18’s are in an extremely strong position for 2017 with all the bottom age players 
(16) from this year committing to next year and with 7 top ages so far from the under 16’s 
also recommitting for 2017. It’s been an extremely enjoyable year for me as coach and I 
have found a new level of enthusiasm in my coaching, and that’s thanks to the 2016 under 
18’s group of lads and parents. 
Congratulations to Ben McKinley who was the 5th under 18 player this season to make his 
senior debut against Maryborough. Four of the five under 18’s to make their senior debut are 
still bottom age under 18’s, which is exciting for the club and makes for an exciting 2017 and 
beyond. 
Thank you to Brady, Jules and Bryce for your support throughout the season, it is certainly 
appreciated. To all the volunteers that help and assist and make it possible for us to play and 
be involved in this great club week in and week out, thank you. I personally cannot thank you 
enough. 
Let’s ensure we support the reserves and netballers as their season continues and hopefully 
continues deep into September. 
 
Neale Torpy 

 

 

 



GET READY FOR SUMMER - CLUB STUBBY HOLDERS NOW AVAILABLE 

The Club now has in stock the latest range of stubby holders featuring our new logo. 

Available from the Social Rooms at only $10 each you can continue to show your support for 

the Bloods over the off season while remaining refreshed at the same time. 

 

 

 
 

SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES – VARIOUS MATCHES 2nd HALF OF THE SEASON 

 

     
     Matt Chisari        Josh Shaw & Charles Trotman             Mitch Hocking 
 
Photos: Bendigo Advertiser 

 



JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
 
The last month or two has been a very busy period for the Junior football division. It’s hard to 

believe so much can get done by such a small committee. A big thanks to the various 

coaches and managers who get it all done week in and week out. Also those parents who 

put their hand up to help with game day duties and to man the canteen. 

Most teams have now had some sort of mid or end of season get together at McDonalds. 

McDonalds are one of our major sponsors and the ongoing support of their business in turn 

allows us to get ongoing support from them. Sponsorship arrangements need to be a two-

way street. Whenever you are using one of our sponsors please mention you are from 

SBFNC. 

The U16 teams were hosted for training with the seniors at the QEO last month as part of a 

new initiative from the club. The club identified the need for the older boys to have an 

opportunity to transition from Jnr to Snr football. After training the boys joined in with the 

Senior football and netballers for dinner as well as hearing from the Senior coach and 

manager about what to expect next year. We expect to expand on this program next year. A 

combination of injuries and our vision for the future of the club saw a large number of U16 

boys play U18 football this year as a number of U18 players got a taste of Senior football. 

The U16 group should be congratulated on how they have conducted themselves this year. 

A tough start to the season off field has been addressed and the last part of the season ran 

smoothly. The boys have supported each other all year as various players moved between 

the Reserves, Seniors and U18’s. A just reward for the boys is the Reserves won their first 

final and we will all be cheering them as the finals progress. 

The U14 Seniors just missed out on final after losing their final round match to Strath. The 

large number of top age boys heading to U16’s from this group will see us with a strong U16 

team next year. The U14 Reserves were graded into division two which was a big ask for 

such a young list. The BJFL have already acknowledged they probably got this one wrong in 

grading and the boys probably should have played division 3. The upside is that the boys 

have gained valuable experience for next year. 

The U12’s had a mixed season with a number of close losses meaning they missed finals. 

To watch them push the top of the table team for the first ¾’s of their final match shows how 

talented they really are.  

Our combined U9 and U10 side had a great year and have developed their skills thru the 

year. The season ended with a players vs parents match last week. Sorry I haven’t heard 

who took home the silverware from that much anticipated match. 

Our awards night is scheduled for Thursday 15 September at the clubrooms at the QEO 
starting at 6pm. Please come down and celebrate the end of season, thank our coaches, 
managers and support staff as well as acknowledge the efforts of our players. We have 
some big announcements for next year so come down and hear them first hand. Team and 
individual photos will be distributed at the awards night. 

Cheers  

Gareth Tawton 

Junior President  

 



JUNIOR SNAPS FROM THE SIDELINES 
 
 

     
 
Congratulations Lila:  Above Left - Congratulations to Lila Keck who recently played her 50

th
 game 

for the South Bendigo Junior Football Club. 
A helping hand(ball): Above right - A number of Junior players have stepped up and helped out the 
Under 18’s side when they’ve been short on numbers. Here Under 16’s player Connor Robertson gets 
a handball away in the Under 18’s game against Kangaroo Flat.  

 
 
YOUTH GIRLS FOOTBALL 

The youth girls have come a long way since their first game, having only 8 players signed up 
at the beginning. Since then they have grown in number to a list of 17, which is a massive 
credit to the girls, as they rounded up friends and school mates to join and become a part of 
this fantastic South Bendigo culture. 
We had girls who didn't even know how to kick a ball at their first training run who finished 
the season with a goal against their name by the end of the season. 
This year was focused on the girls learning the rules, correcting techniques and most 
importantly having fun. If you ever get the chance to watch these girls play they are the 
epitome of what a team sport represents. They have each other’s backs and just want 
everyone to enjoy their time. 
The girls played North Bendigo a couple of rounds ago and it was anyone’s game right up 
until the end. They put their training into action; tackling, shepherding, backing each other up 
and kicking it long to position. Unfortunately, in the dying seconds of the game, North kicked 
a goal and got up by a narrow margin. 
All girls are eager to sign back on next year and keen to get more numbers involved.  
If you know any young girls who love their football, are wanting something to keep them fit 
as well as enjoy a great time in a team environment get them to come along and join in with 
these youth girls  
Next year youth girls competition will be opened up to both Under 15's and Under 19's 
squads  

Emma Tomlins 
Youth Girls Coach 



 

 

 
 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS 

What’s coming up on the Social Calendar? 

Saturday 7th October – The Club will be holding our Best and Fairest vote counts and 
presentation night for netball U17’s through to A Grade sides and football Under 18’s 
through to Senior’s at our Social Rooms on Saturday 7th October. Look out on our social 
media outlets for further details closer to the event. 
 
 

NEXT EDITION 
 
Unfortunately we will not be in a position to send out an October Newsletter so the next 

edition of Blood Lines will probably appear in November when we will bring you all the 

details on our finals campaigns and the Best and Fairest results. 

Our aim will be to try and keep getting a newsletter out, possibly every second month across 

the off season and then back to monthly once the 2017 season gets underway.     

 
 
 

 



FIXTURE & RESULTS 
 
Round 15: 6th August V Eaglehawk at Canterbury Park eaglehawk 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 5.9-39 9.9-63 4.8-32 

Eaglehawk 13.18-96 9.5-59 13.6-84 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 41 40 46 57 37 

Eaglehawk  53 52 51 40 60 

 
Round 16: 13th August V Gisborne at Q.E.O. 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 13.15-93 12.11-83 11.7-73 

Gisborne 9.6-60 6.5-41 5.10-40 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 34 36 54 42 28 

Gisborne 80 38 29 36 56 

 
Round 17: 20th August V Castlemaine at Camp Reserve Castlemaine 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 10.9-69 4.5-29 12.6-78 

Castlemaine 9.14-68 10.10-70 5.9-39 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 39 42 20 59 Bye 

Castlemaine 34 29 0 42  

 
Round 18: 27th August V Maryborough at Harry Trott Oval Kennington. 
Football 

 Seniors Reserves U18’s 

South Bendigo 19.23-137 33.29-227 15.10-100 

Maryborough 9.6-60 0.0-0 2.3-15 

 Netball 

 A Grade A Reserve B Grade B Reserve U17’s 

South Bendigo 33 61 77 Bye 50 

Maryborough 56 31 14  52 

 
 
Coming Up 
 
Finals Week 1 - QEO Saturday  3rd Sept - night Sunday Sept 4th  

Finals Week 2 - QEO Saturday 10th Sept - night Sunday Sept 11th  

Preliminary Final – QEO Saturday 17th Sept - night  

Grand Final - QEO Saturday 24th Sept  
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